



August 10, 2010

Hardin County Board of Education

Nannette S. Johnston, Superintendent

65 W.A. Jenkins Road

Elizabethtown, KY 42701

Ms. Johnston and Members of the Board of Education:

The following annual report is submitted on behalf of James T. Alton Middle School:

2009-10 Council Membership:

Jama P. Bennett                           Principal/Chair

Mary Lou Emerine                        Teacher

Amanda Minnich                          Teacher

Vasco Perry                                  Teacher

Shelly Vanyo                                 Teacher

Mark Adams                                 Parent

Alicia Bayless                                Parent

Stella Dulaney                               Parent

A. SUBCOMMITTEES and MEMBERSHIP

BUDGET:

Committee did not complete the school budget prior to the end of the 2009-10 school year.  Budget was submitted in DRAFT form and the committee will review at the beginning of the 2010-11 school year.  

DRESS CODE:

           Ashley Henderson, Vasco Perry, Mark Roberts, Greg Sutton, 

         Hayley Yourous, Michelle Buzzard (parent), Alexis Shelby (student)

PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT:

PD was a unanimous decision school-wide based on the work started by our HSE.

TEXTBOOK:

No textbook monies allotted for this school year.  

B. AREAS ADDRESSED:  

Our school has continued to enhance Curriculum, Instruction and Assessment. The following is an overview of items addressed, implemented and/or completed:

Thoughtful Ed training continued 

MAP Assessment administered in math/reading during the fall, winter, and spring for all students.  

MAP results reviewed with the SBDM Council fall, winter, and spring. 

Think Link Predictive Assessment System administered to sixth grade students fall, winter, and spring in reading and math.

Think Link Predictive Assessment administered to seventh grade students fall, winter, and spring in reading, math, science, and practical living/vocational studies. 

Think Link Predictive Assessment administered to eighth grade students fall, winter, and spring in reading, math, social studies, and arts/humanities.  

Think Link results reviewed with SBDM Council fall, winter, and spring.  

Data indicated an increase in the number of students scoring proficient on both MAP and Think Link assessments

Staff and student attendance was monitored and shared monthly

          KCCT data analysis completed school-wide, by each department    

          and reviewed with the SBDM Council

          EXPLORE classes taught to all 8th grade classes

          EXPLORE data reviewed with SBDM Council

NCLB data reviewed with SBDM Council

Job Embedded PD implemented monthly – focus on curriculum, instruction, and assessment.  

Individual Learning Plans (ILP’s) created for all students  

Safe School simulations conducted 

Interventionist assigned by the district as a result of Tier 3 status – intervention plan created to address targeted students and identified needs

          Second interventionist hired through Per Pupil Allocation to focus 

          on students below grade level in reading

Student recognition assemblies held quarterly

Character Education program expanded with monthly student recognition

Highly Skilled Educators work with ALL teachers to learn the process of developing a pacing guide, curriculum map, unpacking standards, developing an instructional plan, creating flashbacks, and developing common assessments. 

Common assessments were given in all content areas and monitored for necessary adjustments in curriculum, instruction, and assessment. 

All common assessments went through a quality control process to determine alignment with standards 

Common Planning was instituted twice a month. 

A team of teachers participated in a Professional Learning Community Academy through GRREC

Professional Learning Community work began via the introduction of Rick DuFour’s book:  “Whatever It Takes”  

The four questions for success became the focus of all PLC meetings

Approximately 85% of classrooms implemented objectives aligned with standards and written in student friendly language

A total of 277 walk through observations were conducted in classrooms as of May 10, 2010

Norms were developed in all but one PLC.  

CIA binders were created for all content areas and will be an on-going focus for PD in 2010-11

Data was entered on all common assessments through the use 

of a performance calculator.  

Teachers analyzed common assessment data via the use of a unit reflection sheet.  

Live Scoring was implemented in all content areas

A PAYDAY incentive was implemented for students where they were “paid” for their attendance, grades, etc.  Students learned to keep track of their “earnings” and spending through actual checkbooks/registers donated by the Fort Knox Federal Credit Union

All teams hosted at least one parent night/activity

Two holiday dinners were hosted for families

Activities were coordinated for our school community through our Family Resource Youth Service Center 

Individual conferences held with ALL students to set CATS goals

Archery Program expanded 

SECOND CHANCE program continued 

Parents/Teachers/Students for Progress (PTSP) held quarterly meetings that focused on student and school-wide needs

          Breakfast of Champions continued 

          Transition activities continued with feeder elementary and high 

          schools

 C/D.  SUCCESSES and ADDITIONAL INFORMATION:

JTA had the highest NCLB scores for middle schools in the district.  We were successful in 13 out of 16 targets for 81.3%.

According the Middle School Transition Index, JTA increased from an 85 to an 86, the second highest for middle schools in our district.  Progress was made in all content areas, with the exception of On-Demand Writing.
JTA’s accountability index was 2nd in the district for middle schools
According to the KPR, Alton’s combined novice rate for the 2008 biennium is 9.66 – 2.22 points below the combined novice goal for 2010.  

According to the Kentucky Performance Report, Alton scored higher than the district in the following academic areas: reading, math, social studies, writing portfolios, on-demand writing, and arts & humanities.  In addition, Alton scored higher than the district and the state in the following academic areas:  writing portfolios, on-demand writing, and arts/ humanities.     

EXPLORE tests (the first part of the series that includes the PLAN and the ACT) indicates that Alton’s 8th graders scored higher than the district, state, and nation in all areas --  English, math, reading, science, and the composite.

District-wide, JTA’s EXPLORE scores were #1 in math, #2 in English, science, and composite, and #3 in reading.  Thirteen students scored a 24 or 25 in one or more areas.  Twenty-two students scored a Composite of 20 or higher.
Based on MAP data, there was a 24-point increase in students performing at or above grade level in the area of math 

Based on MAP data, there was a 9-point increase in students performing at or above grade level in the area of reading. 

School-wide Title 1 

Comprehensive School Improvement Plan reviewed and amended 

ILP’s were completed on all students

School-wide read project continued for the second year

     Holiday assistance provided to families in need

Hands-on Student Simulation (HOSS) instruction provided by the Kentucky Crime Prevention Coalition for 8th grade students

Took approximately 100 students to Holiday World after school was out as a result of our PAYDAY incentive 

Several guest speakers were hosted in classrooms throughout the year

Colonel Schwartz, Garrison Commander of Fort Knox, gave a briefing to JTA faculty and staff about how the BRAC movement and deployments affect military families. 

Music students visited the Apple Store in Louisville to learn how to use a new piece of music technology – Garage Band

JTA students collected 611 cans and/or food items for the Thanksgiving Food Drive.

JTA was a recipient of a grant from USA Football for new youth football equipment.

Approximately 60 parents, grandparents, and community members attended a Veteran’s Day luncheon and program.

The Bowling Foundation funded bowling equipment for JTA students through a special grant.

Volunteers donated approximately 70 hours of their time.

Academic Team advanced to state competition

Robert Lemons placed in State Academic Team competition for math 

Fifteen 8th grade students completed applications for the KMSA Scholarship.  Anna Stineman was selected as the winner and was given a $100 U.S. Savings Bond.
Claudia Prevost, 8th grade student, won the Kentucky Council on Economic Education Poetry Contest

Seventeen 7th grade students qualified for the Duke TIP Program

Clotie Simmons, Zachary Wagner, and Vasi Wilk, 8th grade students, had Perfect Attendance from Kindergarten through 8th grade

Thirty-seven students made All A’s for the entire year

113 students qualified for the Trojan Award
Alton’s Future Problem Solving Team placed first in the district, 2nd in the region, and 12th in the state

Robert Lemons, Jacob Burroughs, Jonathon Nickell, and Noah Stevens participated in the Kentucky History Competition at Western Kentucky University.  Robert received a silver award, Noah and Jonathon, bronze, and Jacob, honorable mention.  (3,000 students participated)

Sixth grade students, Sierra Peters, Lauren Saltsman, and Harley Domshke, won the Magnolia Bank Success Scholarship

Eric Piernas, a seventh grader, attended the National Young Leaders Conference in D.C. and received the People to People Award

Alexis Legaspi and Jud Adams, eighth grade students, were selected as Outstanding Ambassadors for KUNA 

Alton’s KUNA delegation received outstanding placard 

Kylie Nethers, a seventh grader, placed on state and national level for KUNA testing

Fernando Carmono and Mitchell Johnson, seventh grade students, placed third in the state for the Take Stock in Kentucky stock market game

Robert Lemons, a seventh grader, served as a member of the Junior Council on Diversity

Luke Durrett, Mandy Miller, and Claudia Prevost, eighth grade students, won the Hardin County Chapter NAACP Poetry Contest 

Kevin Norton and Alexis Legaspi, eighth grade students, had a bill signed at KYA

Eighth graders Jud Adams and Alexis Legaspi won the best speaker award at KYA. 

Four Alton students were recognized through Junior Achievement 

Ten Alton students were showcased for outstanding leadership abilities through McCoy’s Image Studio 

Six sixth grade students received a proficient rating at the solo and ensemble festival.  

Fifteen sixth grade students received a distinguished rating at the solo and ensemble festival 

Five seventh grade students were selected to All-District Band 

Five seventh graders received a proficient rating at the solo and ensemble festival 

Six seventh grade students received a distinguished rating at the solo and ensemble festival 

Three eighth grade students were selected for the All-District Concert Band 

Nine eighth graders were selected to the Symphonic All-District Band – four placing first chair

Five eighth graders scored proficient at the solo and ensemble festival 

Ten eighth graders score distinguished at the solo and ensemble festival 

Archery Team won third straight Regional Championship

Fifty-one Alton students participated in the State Archery competition.  

Graham McCoy, Bradley Berry, Josh Vanyo, Matt Wagner, Austin Lynch, Jahvin Murray, Todd Holbrook, and Matthew Hughes, seventh grade students, qualified for National Archery Competition

Katie Locke, an 8th grader, placed 13th in the nation in the National Archery Competition – Individual female category 

Alton’s 8th grade volleyball team won second place in the Middle School Athletic Conference.  

Eleven Alton students participated in middle school wrestling with Jacob Burroughs, a seventh grader, placing second in the state middle school wrestling championship

Several Alton students were members of various high school athletic teams
Amanda Minnich, 8th grade teacher, was a member of the Kentucky Council on Social Studies Steering Committee

Katie Allen, our LMS, was awarded the Kentucky Bluegrass Awards grant

Nick Ritter, a science intern, organized and hosted Alton’s first annual science fair

Jeff Lowman, Alton’s behavior interventionist, was honored as a member of Hardin County School’s Distinguished Alumni

Shelly Vanyo, a seventh grade science teacher received the Campbellsville Excellence in Teaching Award. 

Amanda Minnich, an eighth grade SS teacher, was an Excel finalist

Byron Witham, Alton’s band director, was recognized as a Kentucky Colonel  

Our 2010-11 SBDM Council will be composed of the following 

    individuals:

     Jama Bennett                           Principal/Chair

     Mary Lou Emerine                    Teacher

     Jaime Gilliam                            Teacher

     Amanda Minnich                      Teacher

     Clarissa Aliff                              Parent

     Hoe Inn Yong                             Parent 

     We look forward to continued collaboration as our faculty and staff            

     strive to do “whatever it takes” to help ALL of our students 

     experience success.    

     Respectfully submitted, 

    Jama Bennett

    SBDM Chair

